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20 July 2018

Collective Worship

In our last full week of this year, we have continued our theme of kindness. We shared the tale of Androcles and Lion,
considering how a simple act of kindness can have a dramatic effect on the way people behave. It has been lovely to
see children thinking about the acts of kindness they could perform - one even drawing up a list of 10 things they want
to do by the end of the summer holidays.

Year 6 Production

This year's production was absolutely fantastic and greatly appreciated by the audience in each of the three
performances (including the dress rehearsal to the rest of the school) of ‘Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies'. The
children all gave wonderful performances, ably supported by the backstage crew who made sure that scene changes,
music and lighting were all well managed. A huge thank you to Miss Rose and the whole of the Year 6 team for all their
efforts in rehearsals, prop making and set design. Well done everyonel!

Fundraising

We are extremely grateful to all our children, parents and staff for your charity donations this year.
Since September we have raised just over £2500 for a range of causes, both local and national. Mrs
Thomas took 8 children from Year 3 children to support the PACE children while they took part in
their own mini Paralympics. They had a fantastic time and PACE were truly grateful for the cheque we
handed over - a fantastic £1054.20 raised from several events this term. Thank you so much for your generosity.

Our final request this year is to support a little girl in Year R at Whitchurch Combined School who is fighting an
inoperable brain tumour. The leaving collection at this week's Year 6 production raised £246 for Georgia for which
many thanks. If you would like to contribute to her parents' appeal, please visit
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/teamgeorgia o make a donation. We have also included information overleaf
on other fundraising events taking place over the summer in support of Georgia. Thank you.

Wedding Bells 7
This summer will be a very special time for two members of our staff, both of whom are getting married: \f;‘%)
Miss Nash will be returning fo us in September as Mrs Poulton and Mr Mirams as Mr Kynaston. I am sure thatyou 4

will join us in wishing both couples hearty congratulations and a lifetime of happiness.

Goodbye and Good Luck
As you will know we will be saying goodbye to some staff next week. We wish Miss Rose, Mrs Thomas, Mrs Halford and
Mrs V Williams the best of luck as they move on to the next phase of their careers. We will miss them all!

And Finally...

It has been another successful year for Wendover Juniors. In particular, the standard of writing has continued to
improve and our community links have become particularly strong; everyone is now a Dementia Friend and links with a
number of local organisations have enriched our curriculum. We have also received the Gold Award once again for our
provision of extra-curricular sporting activities and our Junior Road Safety Officers have excelled themselves this
year. Whilst we still have a few days left of term, this will be the last newsletter of the academic year. Thank you for
all of your support this year; we wish you a happy and restful summer.

Diary Dates

23/7 Y6 leavers' service, 9.30am, St Mary's Church (including presentation of EOY awards and certificates)
24/7 School finishes at 1.15pm for the summer holidays

5/9 INSET day

6/9 School re-opens for children
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